

## **European Fencing Confederation Confédération Européenne d'Escrime**

September 8, 2022

## Information Letter no. 23-2022

## EFC Master List

Dear Member Federation,

we are starting the procedure of gathering applications of referees to the EFC Master List in the new 2022/2023 season.

According to the EFC Administrative Rules, criteria are:

- Proposal send by the NF, ranked for each weapon;
  - Maximum 9 referees in all weapons but no more than 3 referees per each weapon with minimum 2 FIE licenses.
- FIE category ("A" or "B");
- Gender equality (Maximum 6 referees with one gender).
- In exceptional situations EFC Referees Commission can propose changes in the applications, after consulting with a federation and obtaining its consent.
- Only referees who participated on minimum one FIE tournament in last three seasons can be proposed to EFC Master List.

All Federations are kindly requested to submit their applications to the General Secretariat (e-mail address: <u>is@fencing-efc.eu</u>) on "Master List form" which has been attached to this letter.

Deadline for submitting applications: September 23, 2021.

## <u>Do not miss the deadline because applications submitted after the deadline will not be</u> considered.

Please let me remind you that referees selection process for European Championships remains the same. We will continue recruiting referees from national federations' applications. However the EFC Referees Commissions has the right to propose replacements to the EFC Executive Committee when the list of proposed referees does not guarantee appropriate and sufficient quality of refereeing during championships.

Jacek Slupski Secretary General